
 

 

            20
th September, 2021 

My Dear LSPS Students, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been a great pleasure seeing you all in campus. I can see that many of you have 

been settling well in the new academic year. We very much hope to resume full day 

classes together as well as after school interest classes, but it will depend on the 

updated guidelines from the Education Bureau. In the meantime, remember to maintain 

social distancing measures. We will continue to follow closely all Centre for Health 

Protection and EDB guidelines to ensure everyone’s safety.  

Do remember to set some goals if you haven’t done so yet. I talked about this during 

the Open Assembly. I would also like to hear from you about your goals, school life, 

family, etc. You are welcome to share anything with me. Please write and put the letter 

in the letter box outside the School Office. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Opening Liturgy 10th September, 2021 

Opening Liturgy 10th September, 2021 

Opening Assembly 3rd September, 2021 

The Opening Assembly was held with P.1 and P.4 students in the School Hall and 

other grades watched the live broadcast in the classrooms. We welcome all new 

staff who have joined our Lasallian family. Have you met them yet?  

Head Prefect 

Inauguration 

We are delighted to 

announce two students 

as our Head Prefects 

this year: 

 

6B Trevor Chak 

6F Matthew Hui 

 

We were delighted to have Father Tito Lopez Martin (Church of St. Benedict) 

to celebrate the School Opening liturgy with us. P.3 & P.6 students joined us in 

the School Hall and other grades watched the live broadcast.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy 90th Birthday 

From all of us here at La Salle Primary School, we would like to wish a very happy 

birthday to La Salle College (LSC). The celebrations started off with a Kick-off 

Ceremony on the 10th September, 2021. Br. Thomas Lavin (Supervisor of LSC) and 

Mr. Tong Wun Sing (Principal of LSC) gave marvellous speeches. Can you see two 

Brothers on screen at the bottom right picture? They were Br. Aimar and Br. Cassian 

who were both instrumental in the early development of LSC.  

I am pinning anniversary 

badges to the Form 1 

class representatives. A 

few of them are from 

LSPS.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mid-Autumn Festival 

 

My English and Chinese names are related to the moon. Every year, I get 

very excited when the Mid-Autumn Festival approaches. It is my favourite 

Chinese festival. I buy colourful paper lanterns and place them around the 

house as decoration. I make sure to buy those that are battery operated as 

it is much safer and I can reuse the lanterns. I have mooncakes ready. On 

the actual day of the festival, I always make sure to spend some quiet time 

late in the evening to look at the moon and ‘talk’ to it. I have always been 

fascinated by the traditional stories of the Moon Goddess Cheng’e and the 

Jade Rabbit. On the following page, you will find two poems about the  

Mid-Autumn Festival. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ON THE MOON FESTIVAL 

By Grace Lin 

 

 

I am allowed to play  

Outside tonight 

Climb and slide and  

SWING  

Higher 

Higher 

I will knock on the moon 

And the Moon Lady will say  

Yes, tonight 

The rabbit can come out to play 

 

《月光光》黃慶雲 

月光光，月當頭， 

八月十五是中秋， 

帶盞花燈街上遊， 

我的花貓雄 

你的白鼠賽雪球。 

我和你，手拉手， 

貓兒和老鼠，也成了朋友。 

 

Can you write your own poem about the moon? Please 

send it to me as a letter. I will select some entries 

and put them on the 1st floor display board near the 

School Office. 



Here is a prayer I would like to share with all of you:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer for a New School Year 

 

Dear Lord, as we begin this new school year, 

we gather once again as your community of believers.  

 

We thank you for the energy and the spirit  

that you renewed in us through the summer months. 

 

We thank you for the time to enjoy our 

family and friends 

and to reflect on what is important in our lives. 

 

Let this year be marked by enthusiasm and love so that,  

with the inspiration of your Spirit, 

we may continue to grow in our faith. 

 

Help us to fulfil your hope for us 

with honest intentions and works of faith. 

 

Let us be gentle with ourselves 

And bring laughter, joy, and love to others.  

 

We ask this in your name. Amen. 

 

St. John Baptist de la Salle,  

Pray for us.  

Live Jesus in our hearts, 

Forever! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY MID-AUTUMN FESTIVAL! 


